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   Academy for Lifelong Learning Toronto 2021- 2022  

Board Meeting Minutes 

October 12, 2021 at 10:00 am 

 

Attendance   

(p) present (a) absent 

 

President Vice-President Treasurer Assist. 

Treasurer 

Secretary Assist. Secretary 

Virginia Clark  

(P) 

John 

Weatherburn 

(P) 

Peter Drumm 

(P) 

Bill Moore 

(P) 

Judith 

Kennedy (P) 

Christopher Marston 

(P) 

Communication Curriculum Membership Special Events Talks 

Linda Tu (P) Peter Steiner (P) Caroline Gray (P) Donna Reid (P) Adele Robertson (P) 

Keith Walden (A) Ivan Lorant (P) Huguette Blanco 

(P) 

Sandra Linton 

(P) 

Mandy Thomson(A) 

Past President Ex-officio:  Sue Kralik (P) 

 

Item Presentation/Discussion 

1. Call to order 

 

Virginia called the meeting to order at 10:10. There were technical 

difficulties signing in to Zoom.    

2.  Approval of 

Minutes  

Edits were made to Special Events and Activities report as per Sandra 

Linton and to the Treasurer’s report as per Sue Kralik. The motion was 

made that the minutes be approved. 

 

Moved: Chris Marston 

Second: Caroline Gray   

Motion carried.  

3. Business 

Arising   

 

Podcast Proposal:  Ron Miller submitted proposal for Podcasts to the 

Board in September 2021.  He would like a survey to go out to the 

membership regarding what they would like with respect to podcasts.  

 

Virginia suggested that this discussion be postponed until we know whether 

or not we will be able to resume in-person learning. There was also some 

concern expressed by Board members of sending out another survey.   

 

Motion: that the Podcast proposal be postponed to January 2022. 

Second: Linda Tu 

Motion: Passed.    Linda Tu will advise Ron Miller of the Board’s decision. 

4. Board 

Reports  

 

President’s 

Report  

Virginia put forward a request to expedite the meeting in order to allow the 

time necessary to discuss the recommendations brought forward by the Sub- 
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Committee formed to review the impact that Covid restrictions may have on 

a return to in-person learning in January 2022.  

 

Virginia reviewed her report. The Covid waiver has been developed and 
reviewed by a lawyer. It was then sent on the sub-committee for their 
consideration.  

Vice 

President’s 

Report     

Website  

John reviewed his report, highlighting the meeting with Julie Cudmore and 

Cathy Spark about the website. He re-iterated that fact that the webmasters 

are not responsible for content of the documentation on the website.  

 

The website is being reviewed in order to remove documents that are no 

longer current and a spreadsheet will be developed and dispersed so we will 

know who is responsible for what. The website is a work in progress and 

although approximately 80% of the documentation on the site is accurate, 

20% remains to be reviewed.  Julie and Cathy will continue to work on this.     

 

TAN  

John and other Board members attended a TAN “Ideas Exchange” meeting 

about “socialization” at the end of September. There was a good exchange 

of ideas, and Donna and Sandra described various activities of the 

Academy’s “Special Interest Groups”. 

 

Tartu  

John is waiting to hear from Linda Karuks regarding Tartu’s Covid policy 

with respect to room occupancy. We also need to know the room occupancy 

as per the fire code. The information will be referred to the sub-committee 

when it’s available.  

 

Past 

President’s 

Report 

Sue reported as Chair of the sub-committee formed to consider issues 

regarding a possible return to in-class learning, which was discussed after 

the Committee Reports were submitted. (See below.) 

 

Secretary’s 

Report 

No report 

Treasurer’s 

Report  

Peter Drumm reviewed his report. Payments have been made for our annual 

insurance premium, Canadian Webinar Solutions and we will continue to 

review availability of the New Horizons Senior’s grant.  Peter advised that 

the Academy finances are sound.  

The Notice of Assessment was received from CRA.  Our tax filing has been 

reviewed and as expected, we do not owe any taxes.  
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Communicatio

ns 

 

 

 

 

Linda reviewed her report. The AQR will be posted on the website shortly. 

The committee would welcome comments and submissions from the 

members at large.  

Forum reports have been submitted. 

Month at a Glance – submissions are to be submitted to Keith Walden by 

the 20th of the preceding month.  

 

Curriculum 

 

 

 

 

Peter reviewed his report. The Tech Team is working to ensure that the AV 

needs of the rooms at Tartu will meet our needs. Nothing can be finalized 

until we know what the occupancy rules will be. There is concern that we 

will not be able to fit all workshop participants into the rooms at Tartu if 

Covid restrictions remain in place.  Ivan Lorant will be the member of the 

Tech Team to liaise with the Board.     

Membership 

 

 

Caroline Gray reviewed her report.  

 

Marketing Task Force  

Caroline reported that the Task Force initiatives may have to be postponed 

until we know what direction the Academy will be taking in January 2022.   

 

A general discussion was held and the Board agree by a show of hands that 

the Committee will defer attempts to increase our membership until 

December, 2021.  By then we should know what we will be able to do in 

January 2022. If we do not return to in-person learning in January, 

Marketing attempts could resume in April 2022 at the Spring Talks  

 

Special Events 

and Activities  

 

Donna reviewed her report. There will be no further meetings pending 
a report from the Sub-Committee.  
 
Webpage: Google forms have been set up for registration for the Special 
Interest groups.  
 
TAN: the meeting was attended by Donna and Sandra. They are actively 
recruiting new retirees. The hybrid model will be discussed at the next 
meeting. Caroline Gray advised of her interest in attending, John 
Weatherburn will check to see if space is available.  
 

Talks 

 

 

Adele Robertson gave a verbal report. The two forums went very well with 

good attendance. There are two vacancies on the Spring talks list and they   

have prospective candidates that they hope will agree to participate.    

 

 

 

 

Sub-Committee Report 



 

 4 

 

Sub-

Committee 

Report on 

return to  

in-class 

meeting 

 

 

The sub-committee established to look at and resolve issues surrounding 

Covid related issues concerning procedures and controls should we be able 

to return to in-person Academy workshops and meetings met on September 

30.  

 

The group identified four key issues for consideration: 

• Role of technology 

• Room capacity at Tartu with COVID restrictions in place 

• Implementing a member’s survey 

• Determining the timing of the Board’s decision about program 

delivery in January 

 

a) Technology 

The sub-committee notes that the Tech Team needs to know the layout of 

the rooms and number of participants that can be accommodated under 

current conditions. The report notes that simultaneous hybrid cannot is not 

an option at this time.   

 

 b) Room capacity  

The sub-committee has asked Linda Karuks, Tartu, about the fire code 

capacity for the classrooms and is gathering information on capacity 

requirements per COVID-19 restrictions.  The Tech Team cannot proceed 

with the work it has to do to meet the AV needs until we know the capacity 

in the rooms.  No decision can be made regarding whether the current list of 

workshops can be held in the two classrooms until these matters are settled.  

 

 c) Membership Survey   

The sub-committee reported that it felt that it was important to survey 

Academy members about what their feelings are about returning to Tartu in 

January.  The report noted that the survey results would be non-binding, and 

that facilitators would be provided with a separate survey.  It suggested that 

an advisory about the upcoming survey go out in November’s Month at a 

Glance.  

 

The sub-committee reviewed the waiver that had been prepared and strongly 

approved it. 
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Board Discussion: 

 

The Board discussed the report of the sub-committee.  It is clear that more 

information on the room capacity is necessary and that a decision regarding 

a return to Tartu is still dependent on the course of the COVID_19 

pandemic, the Delta variance, and requirements of Ontario public Health – 

all of which are still in flux.    

 

With respect to surveying members regarding return to in-class learning, the 

Board decided that it is its responsibility to make the decision.  Board 

members anticipate that, given the demographic of the Academy 

membership, there could be strong opinions on both sides of the question, 

regardless of assurance that all restrictions were being observed.  The 

Board, with the research and advice of the sub-committee, will consider 

fully the circumstances of a possible return to in-class meeting under public 

health requirements and in conjunction with Tartu.  

 

The sub-committee report to the board noted that it had looked into whether 

the Academy could de designated as a “learning institute” with the same 

guidelines as universities. John Weatherburn checked on-line during the 

meeting and determined that the Academy does not qualify.  

   

Three questions were given to the Sub-Committee: 

1. Can we safely comply with regulations?  

2. What is Tartu’s capacity? 

3. Are facilitators willing to return?    

 

 The sub-committee will report back at the November Board meeting. The 

board decided that, given the uncertainties that it is dealing with, it will hold 

off making a final decision until its December meeting.  

7.  Other 

Business 

Donna: requested that at a future meeting, we have a discussion on how to 

honour deceased members of the Academy through obituary notices and 

memorials.  

 

Virginia put out a request for someone to write up a brief account of the 

Academy history to replace the one currently on the website. Linda Tu will 

look into this.   

       

8. 

Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am 

Next meeting: November 9. 2021 

Call for reports: October 29, 2021 

 


